
 
 

 

February 16, 2021 

Testimony in opposition to HB 2199 

Chair Baker and Members of the Committee and Representatives: 

HB 2199 will damage the reputation of our state Kansas. This bill puts thousands of greyhounds 
in horrible animal cruelty conditions.  Greyhound racing is an inhumane activity that has been 
rejected by the Kansas public.  Greyhound racing is a losing proposition for the owners, 
breeders and gaming operations.  

Greyhound breeders encourage overpopulation to find the superior athlete that is discarded 
after its racing career. These animals are euthanized unnecessarily and or rehomed by rescues 
and shelters. Over breeding of Greyhounds adds to overpopulation in shelters and rescues.  

HB 2199 will damage the reputation of our state and will put dogs in animal cruelty situations 
that could have been prevented. Opposing this bill will positively affect the lives of Greyhounds. 

Thank you for your time. 

Sincerely, 

Deborah Watkins, RVT, Animal Services 

T. Russell Reitz Animal Shelter  

605 Levee Dr. 
Manhattan, KS 66502 

Deborah.watkins@cityofmhk.com 

 

 


